

## FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Contact: Tim Hortberg 217.726.1562 thortberg@ibankmarine.com

## MARINE BANK ADDS NEW DIRECTOR



**Springfield, IL, September 14, 2020** – Stephen L. Povse will join the Marine Bank Board of Directors at its next scheduled meeting later this month.

**Stephen L. Povse** is a CPA who recently retired after a 43-year career in public accounting with Kerber, Eck & Braeckel LLP (KEB) in Springfield, Illinois. Steve was a partner since 1987 and served as Partner-in-Charge of KEB's Springfield office from 1995-2000 and again from 2005-2008. He was also elected to two terms as KEB's Managing Partner from 2011-2017. Steve's practice was concentrated in the construction, wholesale

and distribution industries and related multi-employer benefit plans. Mr. Povse has served as a director of the Central Illinois Builders Chapter of the Associated General Contractors of America and the United Way of Central Illinois and is past president of Illini Country Club. Steve earned a bachelor's degree in accountancy from the University of Illinois Urbana-Champaign.

"We are excited to welcome Steve to our Board of Directors," said Mark Richardson, Marine Bank's Chairman. "Steve is a true professional with deep roots in our community and we look forward to his contribution to our leadership team."

The newly elected director will join existing directors who include: Mark Richardson, Chairman; Chris Zettek, Chief Executive Officer; David Bramlet; Daniel Hoselton; Robert Kay; Jenny Park; J. William Roberts; and David Waggoner.

Marine Bank is headquartered in Springfield, Illinois, and has eleven branch locations throughout Springfield, Bloomington, Champaign, Rushville and Macomb. The Bank was started in 1993 and has grown to more than \$680 million in assets and 200 employees.